
Tuesday, 19 November 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome and Farewell
A special welcome to Elise who is our 
newest member of Room 5. We hope you 
settle very happily into school life and enjoy 
these last few weeks of our school year. 
At the end of the year we will say a very fond 
farewell to Jane Aitken, a fantastic member of our 
senior leadership team. We have been so fortunate 
to have Jane as Area Leader of Nikau over these 
last years and wish her well as she moves over 
to the Sunshine Coast of Australia with her family.

Celebration of People and Culture Festival
What a truly inspiring day we had last Thursday. 
As Olivia, one of our Student Cultural Leaders, 
said to everyone gathered for our opening 
ceremony, “Today, we gather to honour and 
embrace the culture and traditions that make each 
of us unique, yet connect us in so many ways.”
With the generous and talented support of parents, 
grandparents, staff and students, we certainly did 
that. We experienced performances, music, food, 
and stories from different parts of the world. We 
learnt much about the many cultures that make 
our school community so vibrant and colourful. 
Special thanks to our Student Cultural 
Leaders, and those who gathered around 
them, under the guidance of Ms Abellla, 
for their vital role in the success of our day. 

Hīkoi mō te Tiriti 
The Hīkoi that has travelled down the North Island 
and up the South Island, reached Parliament 
today. The national protest, against government 
legislation including the Treaty Principles Bill, is 
expected to be one of the biggest in the capital in 
recent years, according to Wellington City Council.
The progress of the Hīkoi and reasons for it has 
national and international attention and has 
probably been the topic of conversation in your 
own families. For those new to New Zealand you 
may be interested in the following  Retracing 
the footsteps of past Māori protest movements 
In future when students learn about  Aotearoa 
NZ Histories Curriculum this Hīkoi will be 
a further example of how they will enquire 
into the Big Ideas of the Learning Area.
 
Class Organisation for 2025

Our teachers will soon start looking at the 
placement of students for next year as they bring 
knowledge of who works well together, who might 
benefit from being in a separate grouping etc. 

Much time and effort is dedicated to getting 
a good mix for everyone as we look for:

•	 A mix of students’ learning abilities, 
behaviours and dispositions

•	 A good gender balance

•	 The age range of students

•	 Specific needs of students

•	 Friendship groupings

Occasionally parents may email me with a 
specific need they would like us to take into 
consideration when making these placements. 
We will always take this into account but cannot 
guarantee it will be reflected in the final decision 
as this must consider the balance and needs of 
all students. For example, it is not possible to 
accommodate specific requests for individual 
teachers you or your child might like to have. 

We are very appreciative of your understanding 
with this. Stationery lists (which show 
classroom placements) will go home on 
Friday 13 December. This information will be 
shared with students earlier in the afternoon.

A new year also offers the opportunity for staff 
movement. During a teacher’s career it is very 
beneficial to spend time teaching at different levels 
of the school and we like to support this wherever 
possible. You will notice this occurring in 2025.

School uniform

Many thanks to everyone for keeping our 
uniform looking smart. If you are ever unsure 
about whether an item of clothing or footwear 
fits our uniform guidelines please just email 
Teresa and she will be more than happy to help.  

If you are running out of any items please call 
into the office as we have a great selection 
of good quality donated uniform. Teresa is 
running low on older boys’ uniform items and 
older girls’ skirts. Any donations of these at 
the end of the year will be most appreciated.

An exciting Sunday coming up

This coming Sunday we have two 
Confirmation Masses and our PTA’s 
Rainbow Run at Memorial Park, Petone. 

Congratulations to our students being 
confirmed by Archbishop Paul and many 
thanks to our organisers and participants in the 
fundraiser. I hope you all have a wonderful day. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Christmas Performance Pending... 

In Rātā we have been practising our end of year Christmas dances. Instead of one dance we have 
choreographed 3 different dances which will be paired with 3 Christmas related songs. Each dance 
has its own style ranging from hip-hop, rock’n’roll to contemporary. These dances are a fun way to 
end the school year with Christmas cheer and will be performed at the end of year assembly. We look 
forward to showing you what we have been working on. 

Samantha & Isla

Athletics Rotation

On Monday all of our Year 3 students, including those from Kōwhai, participated in an athletics rotation 
with a range of fun activities. There was everything from quoits and vortex to egg-and-spoon and hula 
hoop races.

Thank you to the house and sports leaders who helped out with the morning and supported our Year 3s 
to work at new skills and try their best at all times. We finished the morning’s activities with some sprints 
which was a highlight for all with the support and cheering that came from the sidelines.

EOTC Trip to Brookfield Outdoor Education Centre

Last week, Year 5 and 6 students had a fun-filled trip to Brookfield Outdoor Education Centre in 
Wainuiomata. They spent the day challenging themselves to complete the various activities on offer there. 
It was wonderful to see the children building their physical and emotional resilience, supporting each 
other to give things a go, and working together as a team. 

Thank you to all the parents who came along and supported the children as they completed their activities. 
We are so blessed to be surrounded by beautiful green spaces here in Wellington with the opportunity to 
not only enjoy being in them but also learn about the importance of protecting our natural world. 

We are looking forward to exploring more next month when we head to Belmont Regional Park to walk the 
4 Degrees trail up to the Old Coach Road.

“I enjoyed the challenge of the Confidence Course, especially going through the mud.” Seira

“Kayaking really challenged me because it is the first time I’ve done it by myself, and I learnt how to use the 
paddles correctly.” Norah

“The Confidence Course was challenging at first, but each time I completed part of it I became more confident.” 
Riddhi

“I was nervous about kayaking for the first time, but once I got going, I became confident and really enjoyed it.” 
Laetitia

“Kayaking was great because I got to learn more about how to do it correctly and I got better at it.” Katie

“At first I was scared to kayak, but once I had my life jacket on and got into the water, I became more confident.” 
Aldis

“I overcame my fear of heights on the Confidence Course, and I was able to do all the activities. This made me 
feel proud of myself.” Athel

“I found the Confidence Course a little bit difficult, but I set a goal for myself to complete it, and I did it!” Chanelle

“I enjoyed the Flying Fox and overcame my fear of heights. It was fun racing my friend back to the start.” Lucas

“I really enjoyed kayaking as I had never done it before. It was a challenge for me. On the Confidence Course the 
most challenging part for me was going down the wall backwards while holding onto a rope. I liked the bush walk 
because I learnt about native plants and how gorse is bad for our bush.” Cici

Kōwhai River Walk 

Kōwhai has been looking at how we can appreciate and enjoy our beautiful world that God has created 
and gifted to us. We have explored the ways we can care for our common home.

We got ready to go on our walk and the mist and the rain descended on us. Coats came out of bags 
and lines of children proceeded to walk on joyfully, some with coats and others without, enjoying the 
changeable spring weather. 

During the walk we found a protected tree, plants and blooms, observed insects and bugs and watched 
seagulls and ducks waddling about. We also climbed on river boulders with the river flowing past. 

Along the way, we took pictures of our environment and discussed how important it is to protect the 
wildlife and care for nature. Kai was eaten under a canopy of trees in our local gardens. On our return to 
school, the sun shone once again. 

SPORTS NEWS

Sunday 24 November

PTA fundraiser - Rainbow Run, 1-4pm 
Memorial Park, Petone

Tuesday 26 November

PTA meeting, 7pm

Wednesday 11 December

Board meeting, 7pm

Tuesday 17 December

Christmas school assembly, 9.15am all 
whānau welcome 
Last day of term, school finishes at 
12.30pm

Events

PTA NEWS

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

LIBRARY

Summer book borrowing

This summer we are offering returning students the opportunity to borrow up to 10 books from the library for the 
holidays. Parental permission is required and the books are due back by Friday 7 February 2025. Students will be able 
to issue up to 10 books either at lunchtime or after school until 3.15pm on Tuesday 10 and Wednesday 11 December. 
Families are very welcome to come into the library after school on these dates to help choose books!

Summer reading helps support the reading gains children have made over the year. Even 10 minutes a day can make 
a difference. Summer reading is about reading for pleasure, the focus being on relaxation and reading for enjoyment. 
See the National Library’s website for more tips on summer reading.

Parental permission slips will be sent home in Week 8. 

If you have any questions about summer borrowing, please contact Anna library@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Athletics
We had great weather for our Zone event at Hutt Rec. Students acquitted themselves well against some strong 
competition.

The following students had first 3 finishes and go on to the Interzone today: 
Night 1st 150m, 2nd 80m  
Aastha 1st Vortex 
Jax 2nd Long Jump  
Billy 3rd Long Jump (he is also in the High Jump)  
Jirah 3rd Vortex

They will be joined at the Interzone by  
Sara - 80m, 150m, 800m 
Sophie - 800m 
Carter - 80m, 150m  
Lucy, Jalayne - 60m  
Indy, Apaula - 100m  
Frankie - 800m  
Noah - 800m  
Abby - Long Jump  
Chanelle - Vortex  
Kloie, Maaz - High Jump 

Lucy, Indy, Izzy, Jalayne and Ivana will also be in the Year 4 Girls Relay.

Our Year 7/8 Athletes who will join them are; Nadia, Georgie, Sophia, Charli, Milly, Vethmi, Emily, Olivia, Iylah, Ellie, 
Charlotte, Ariana, Izzy, Ceylon, Katsi, Carlie and Kaylee.

Those who achieve top placings will go on to represent the Hutt Valley schools at the Regionals in Wellington on 
Tuesday 26 November.

KURA AHUREA

PTA Fundraiser

Online ticket sales for the Rainbow Run close TOMORROW - Wednesday 20 November! We would really appreciate 
you buying tickets online, ahead of the event. The PTA will be selling tickets on Friday 22 November at school pickup 
if you forget, or you can also buy on the day. Encourage all your friends and family to come along and join in the fun!

Uniform - Term 4
A reminder that sun hats are compulsory in Term 4. Slouch hat (Yrs 1-4) $12, bucket hat (Yrs 1-8) $12 and cap (Yrs 5-8) 
$10. These can be purchased from the school office or the uniform shop (on Wednesday afternoons).

As we switch into summer uniform, girls have the option of wearing the summer dress.

We have noticed that long white socks, black leggings and coloured hair accessories have started to creep in. A 
reminder that these are not part of our school uniform. Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure on our school 
website.

Borrowed uniform
If your child has borrowed uniform from the office, please ensure that it is washed and returned. 

Our stock is now extremely low and we may not be able to lend out any more uniform. Extra underwear in your child’s 
school bag if needed, would also be most helpful.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation covers all of the trips and activities for your child, both within and outside the classroom. 

Our school does not receive funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations 
from parents. 

2024 statements will be sent out this week. 

Your attention to this is most appreciated.

Family Mass
The Ss Peter & Paul Parish Liturgy Team welcomes everyone to a Family 
Mass to be held at the 9am Mass on Sunday 1 December. 
Here at school we will be practising two of the songs that will be sung 
during the Mass.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

NEWS FROM THE BOARD
Casual Vacancy for a Parent Representative

A casual vacancy has occurred on the school board for an elected parent representative.

The board has decided to fill the vacancy by selection.

If 10% or more of eligible voters on the school roll ask the board, within 28 days of this notice being published, to hold a by-election to fill 
the vacancy, then a by-election will be held.

Request for a by-election should be sent to:

Michael Valli 
Presiding Member 
Ss Peter and Paul Board 
Myrtle Street 
Lower Hutt 5010

by: Monday 16 December 2024

Nativity Play - Christmas Eve
This year there will be a nativity play at the Childrens’ Christmas Eve 6:30pm 
Mass at Sts Peter and Paul Church.
If your child would like to take part, please contact Rosie Bignall at
rosiespell2@hotmail.com

CULTURAL DAY
Tēnā rawa atu koe! Thank you very much to all the parents, grandparents, staff, and kaiako who came 
together to celebrate cultural day with our akonga. 

Cultural day is more than just showing other traditions; it’s an opportunity to discover how, despite our 
diverse roots, we have so much in common, particularly our love of learning.

“We got to do skipping, running and jumping through 
hoops. We also got to run through ladders and touch the 
cone. It was fun!” Cyriac

“I liked the hurdles and throwing the vortex. I made the 
vortex whistle when I threw it. I had lots of fun but I was 
also tired!” Melna

“I liked the quoits throwing and I did a run up for the 
vortex throwing. My vortex went really far! The egg and 
spoon race was hard.” Miguel

“We did skipping and we did races with the skipping 
ropes and I came 2nd in my group. We crawled under the 
hurdles like lizards. The sprints were fun.” Isabel
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